
 
Memorandum 

  
 

Dan Porta, City Manager       
Chief Frank L. McCann 
October 10, 2024 
Donation of Spare Vehicles to Bartow County Coroner’s Office 

 

 
 
Reference is made to the letter received from Bartow County Coroner Joel 
Guyton in reference to donating spare surplus vehicles. Mr. Guyton has 
requested the donation of unmarked spare police vehicles for use by the Deputy 
coroners in his office. Mr. Guyton indicates that the donation of vehicles would 
help decrease the response times to scenes, which would allow other emergency 
units to go back into service quicker.  
 
I am requesting the following vehicles be surplused and donated to the Bartow 
County Coroner’s Office: 
 
2013 Dodge Charger 4013 2C3CDXAT9DH647960 BRS5039 107,500  
 
2015 Dodge Durango 4821 1C4SDJFT1FC796270 106MYH 150,285 
 
These vehicles were purchased with federal asset forfeiture funds.     
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